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I am pleased to announce as of July 1st the Dobbins/Oregon 

House Fire Department has a new substation located at 12529 

Rices Crossing with complete firefighting capabilities.  This has 

been made possible by the joint efforts of the DOHFPD, the 

people of the Fire Auxiliary, the Fellowship of Friends, the 

donation of a fire engine by an individual in our community and 

others too numerous to mention.   This joint effort by our 

community is an example of people working together for the 

benefit of everyone. 

  The firefighters are now able to respond more quickly to a fire 

threat and have expanded fire suppression capabilities.  To date 

they have used this engine on three separate fires. 

   An added benefit of the new substation will be reduced 

insurance costs for some of our residents. Properties within 5 

road miles from this recognized fire substation will have an ISO 

rating of 6Y (formerly classified as 8B). Contact your insurance 

company if you think this might apply to you. 

   A brief note about ISO rating; this is an Insured Services 

Office Public Protection Classification (ISO), which rates the fire 

suppression delivery system in your community and/or 

residences.  They have revised the classification but the criteria 

for the classification is still the same.   For example property 

formerly rated at 8B is now a 6Y but the basic classification has 

not changed.   I will email anyone interested the full letter 

received from OPP regarding the classification changes. 
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